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July 30, 3015
Dear Teachers and Staff,

Another summer comes and goes and all of it seems to be but a blur. Well, at least to me. There has been much
to do and there never seems to be enough time to complete all that needs to be done. However, still the same,
we move forward making progress. Here are some of the highlights:

Two teacher leader teams were formed to work over the summer; one on new LDC modules that have a STEM
connection and the other our “scales” work group to prioritize math standards and then to begin the lengthy
work of producing scales. The work from both groups has been most rewarding and beneficial as we move into
the new school year. These teachers are helping to set the stage of our work to come that links us closer toward
the development of our new school improvement plan — all of which will be explained in greater detail during
pre-planning week. Because of the incredible work ethic as well as exhibiting a high level of passion about
teaching, | want to publically acknowledge these folks. They, time and time again, demonstrate teacher
leadership at its finest. They are:

LDC Summer Work Group: Scales Summer Work Group:
Mr. Hattal Mrs. Ferris

Ms. Polochak Ms. Desjardin

Ms. Desjardins Mrs. Hertzog

Ms. Ferris Ms. Snow

Ms. Snow Ms. Warren

Ms. Rivera Ms. Shreve

Ms. Alison Fletcher Mr. Harrigan

Mrs. Acevedo Mr. Dyar

Ms. Schoon Ms. O’Connor

We have had a number of staff also present on LDC throughout the summer. | cannot tell you enough how very
proud | am of these folks who are making a name for themselves. For instance, Tracey and Stacey (for those of
you who may remember, our very own Stacey O’Connor is returning to us this time as our new Media Specialist!
So glad to have you back!) presented in Indian River County, while Angie (who remains a vital part of our school)
and Heather (who has now moved to Maryland to be married and live) provided training here at the district
level, and Nadya, Tracey, Angie, Heather, and Rick (who was recently promoted the new principal at Holland)
and | presented at the SREB conference in Atlanta on LDC. Incidentally, Alison went off to Seattle to present for
two days about LDC and the kindergarten module. From all this, plans are also underway where we will be
opening our school as a national model demonstration school which we will launch/host on November 13", And
just recently, | have been sought to present at the ASCD National Fall Conference in November of 2016. This is
all to my amazement! Of course, | was deeply honored to be asked as you can imagine. Those details are to
come.




